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National Citizen Corps Council Annual Meeting
US Chamber of Commerce, Hall of Flags

June 1, 2006
Remarks by the President of the United States of America
President George W. Bush and Secretary of the Department of Homeland Security, Michael Chertoff, opened the National Citizen Corps Council Annual Meeting at the US Chamber of Commerce on June 1, 2006.  Secretary Chertoff introduced the President who applauded the commitment of Citizen Corps members and thanked them for, “answering the call to service.”  President Bush called upon Congress to provide Citizen Corps with the funding it needs to keep our communities safe and prepared for emergencies.
Link to Presidential Remarks
Building Relationships and Collaboration for a Culture of Preparedness

The Honorable George W. Foresman, Under Secretary for Preparedness

U.S. Department of Homeland Security
Undersecretary Foresman emphasized the importance of preparing America for all hazards and encouraged citizens to engage in community preparedness efforts now.  He acknowledged that education is a critical first step in changing personal behavior to improve personal and community preparedness.  The Undersecretary reiterated his commitment to ensuring that lessons learned are not simply documented but acted upon.
Undersecretary Foresman emphasized the fundamental importance of cooperation and collaboration between the public and private sectors.  He outlined a number of steps necessary to harness existing community preparedness resources within our communities:

1. We must unite all levels of preparedness to get each individual prepared;
2. The Federal Government should use Citizen Corps to access nongovernmental and private sector resources; and
3. The public and private sectors need to coordinate their activities and share the responsibilities of community preparedness.

The Undersecretary highlighted the necessity of citizen preparedness by cautioning that the Government will not be able to provide all necessary resources in the immediate aftermath of an emergency or disaster.  He encouraged citizens to participate in programs and training in preparedness and self-sufficiency.  He stressed the importance of Citizen Corps by noting that the flexibility and capacity that Citizen Corps provides will increase the ability of emergency personnel to respond effectively to disasters.  The Undersecretary noted that Citizen Corps is often “the glue” that binds together disparate efforts to enhance homeland security.

Undersecretary Foresman remarks. 
Community Preparedness ~ Today and the Future

The Honorable Tracy A. Henke

Assistant Secretary, Office of Grants and Training

U.S. Department of Homeland Security

Assistant Secretary Tracy Henke thanked the National Citizen Corps Council membership for their commitment to a program which she referred to as “the embodiment of community spirit.”  The Assistant Secretary emphasized that preparedness is a national issue, but not a federal solution and that community participation in our national preparedness efforts is critical.   She called on all levels of government and the public to be involved, vocal, and unified in their efforts.

Assistant Secretary Henke focused her remarks on those tasks necessary to make certain that the achievements of the National Citizen Corps Council meeting are built upon following the conclusion of the day’s activities.  She emphasized that the Citizen Corps role in preparing individuals includes the basics of personal preparedness, making a plan and assembling supplies, but goes one step further. The Citizen Corps task is also to make sure that citizens know their community plans and are actively engaged in helping the community include nongovernmental resources in the plans. In conclusion, Assistant Secretary Henke charged the participants with increasing citizen engagement in community preparedness and in improving ways for measuring progress in both personal and community preparedness.

National Preparedness Month and the Ready Campaign

Kristin L. Gossel, Ready Campaign

US Department of Homeland Security

Ms. Gossel discussed Ready Campaign efforts to educate and motivate the public to improve individual preparedness.  She provided a history of the Ready Campaign and an overview of its components (Ready America, Ready Business, Ready Kids, Listo, and Ready Pets).  She concluded her remarks by announcing that the theme for this year’s National Preparedness Month will be family preparedness.

Ready Campaign (Power Point 7 MB)
Ready PSA (Media file)
The Honorable Frances Fragos Townsend

Assistant to the President for Homeland Security and Counterterrorism

Assistant to the President for Homeland Security and Counterterrorism Frances Townsend summarized findings related to citizen and community preparedness and participation from the White House report she led, The Federal Response to Hurricane Katrina:  Lessons Learned.  She encouraged both citizens and the private sector to continue to contribute to the homeland security mission.
Ms. Townsend cited progress along a number of fronts related to citizen and community preparedness and participation and noted that:
-  We are improving coordination between government and non-governmental

    organization activities;

-  We are making it easier to incorporate non-governmental assets into response and

    recovery efforts though resource typing and credentialing;

-  We are measuring our progress toward achieving national preparedness;  

-  We are seeking new ideas for partnerships and collaboration; 

-  We must re-emphasize the importance of citizen and community preparedness;

-  We are encouraging further participation in emergency response training programs; and

-  Finally, we are seeking ways to improve preparedness outreach and communication

    efforts with communities across the Nation. 

Honorable Frances Fragos Townsend Remarks
Citizen Corps Overview

Liz DiGregorio, Acting Director, Office of Community Preparedness

Office of Grants and Training, Preparedness Directorate

US Department of Homeland Security

Ms. DiGregorio provided the audience with a brief overview of Citizen Corps, its evolution, and its mission.  Ms. DiGregorio’s presentation demonstrated the geographical coverage of the nationwide network of almost 2000 state and local Citizen Corps Councils as well as the extensive network of Citizen Corps partner programs including Community Emergency Response Teams (CERT), Fire Corps, Medical Reserve Corps (MRC), Neighborhood Watch, and Volunteers in Police Service (VIPS).  She elaborated on the roles and responsibilities of program partners and affiliates in improving citizen and community preparedness and participation.

Citizen Corps Overview (Power Point)
Luncheon Presentation:  Pandemic Influenza Planning

Dr. Richard Hatchett, Associate Director, NIAID/NIH

US Department of Health and Human Services

Dr. Hatchett discussed the scientific bases for the design of strategies and plans for prevention and preparedness for pandemics.  His presentation included a review of the significance of past pandemics and current predictive models as primary resources for determining the most effective interventions for pandemics.  Dr. Hatchett offered meeting attendees a fascinating glimpse into the science behind federal efforts to prepare for a possible bird flu epidemic.  We hope to provide a link to his full presentation when it is approved for public release.

Understanding Personal Preparedness Barriers and Motivators:

Thoughts from leading preparedness researchers

Panelists:

Tony Foleno, The Ad Council

Lynn Jennings, The Council on Excellence in Government

Carol Freeman, ORC Macro

Moderator:

Karen Marsh, DHS, Citizen Corps

Mr. Foleno, Ms. Jennings, and Ms. Freeman discussed the latest preparedness research and evaluated preparedness barriers and motivators suggesting new strategies to improve citizen and community preparedness levels.  

Panelists provided participants with a comprehensive overview of the current state of national preparedness and proposed strategies to improve preparedness levels.  Mr. Foleno focused his remarks on “moving the needle on preparedness” following Hurricane Katrina.  Ms. Jennings discussed the development of the Public Readiness Index as a tool for measuring preparedness.  Finally, Ms. Freeman assessed current preparedness indicators and explored the utility of a “Personal Preparedness Behavior Change Model”  to address motivation, knowledge, attitudes, and skills..

The Ad Council (Power Point)
Council for Excellence in Government (Power Point)
ORC Macro (Power Point)
Integrating Government and Non-Government Resources

Panel discussion on strategies and tools for integration of non-governmental resources 

in to plans, training, exercises, and response

Panelists:
David Garratt, DHS, FEMA
Jim Walker, Homeland Security, State of Alabama

Col. Tom Kirkpatrick, State of Louisiana Citizen Corps/Deputy SCO, Katrina Recovery

Tim Lovell, City of Tulsa (OK), Mayor’s Citizen Corps

Ern Blackwelder, Business Executives for National Security

Mark Johnston, National Voluntary Organizations Active in Disaster

Hilary Styron, National Organization on Disability

Moderator:  Liz DiGregorio, DHS, Office of Community Preparedness

Panelists discussed the importance of advance planning for community preparedness, lessons learned from Hurricane Katrina, the role of Citizen Corps in disaster response and recovery, and strategies for Citizen Corps Councils to increase their effectiveness.
Group Discussion on Community Preparedness
At the conclusion of the meeting, the National Citizen Corps Council held a plenary session to discuss issues raised over the course of the day’s events, share local success stories, and propose new strategies to improve community preparedness.
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